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I have worked as a volunteer at the National level since 2013 at Gillette in vendor parking and seminars. 
In 2014 at Perry, I worked in trams and handing out goody bags. In 2015at Pomona, I worked in parking 
and trams.  In 2015 at Madison, I worked in trams. In 2016 at West Springfield, I worked security. In 
2017 at Chandler and Indianapolis, I worked in safety. In 2018 at Perry, I became the Coordinator of 
Safety and have done that at every International Convention since. 

I have also volunteered at the South Central Area Rallies, first thru my chapters. In 2009, I worked as a 
greeter and in parking in Shawnee. In 2011, I worked in parking, prize booth and information desk.  In 
Hutchinson, in 2013, I joined the cadre and worked as a Lieutenant of FMCA Merchandise. In 2014, I 
became the Captain of Food Services until 2018, when I became the South Center Area Secretary. I 
became the Sr Vice President of the South Central Area in January of 2022.  

We belong to three chapters: Thousand Trails of Texas, Lone Star, and Coaches for Christ – South 
Central. I was the secretary for seven years and Alt. National Director while Rolling Thunder of Texoma 
was a chapter. I am now the Secretary of the Lone Star Chapter. We have been hosts for many chapter 
rallies in Thousand Trails, Coaches for Christ, and so far, one rally for Lone Star.   

I worked in the motor freight business for 18 years in payroll, figuring payroll checks from coast to coast 
for each terminal and then in accounting.  I also worked for Ford car dealerships for 16 years as Office 
Manager, reconciling three bank accounts and filling out monthly financial statements. 

I graduated from high school and attended one year of college, with multiple classes in accounting at 
South Oklahoma City Community College.  

I have been married for 59 years to my husband, Larry.  We have 1 daughter, 2 granddaughters, and 5 
great-grandchildren.  I have enjoyed crafts, my flowers, and traveling with my husband for the past 18 
years. 

I hope to increase interest in our area rallies by making them different, taking comments from what our 
people would like to see and implementing them, if possible.  Adding more things to do, like playing 
games, having movies, having a place to gather and play cards with friends. I hope to help our chapters 
attract more members, discussing what would work best for the chapter.  
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